

Wiltshire & Swindon Ramblers Area

6th October 2025 Meeting Summary

Draft Rev 1

Quick recap

The meeting addressed various administrative matters including proxy reports, meeting notifications, and the implementation of AI-generated meeting summaries that were adopted as official minutes. Updates were shared on walk leader training requirements and organizational changes, including a new governance structure that will affect how areas and groups operate in the future. The group discussed ongoing challenges with path maintenance and legal issues regarding public rights of way, while also planning for the upcoming AGM and establishing deadlines for the annual report.

Next steps

- [Peter to represent the area at the Emergency General Meeting on December 6th regarding the governance review proposals.](#)
- [David to send a note to Simon Kellas confirming Peter as the area representative for the December meeting.](#)
- [Peter to ask Simon Kellas about the opportunity to raise the Group 96 issue at the Emergency General Meeting.](#)
- [Sarah to contact Toby about potentially contributing an article for the Write of Way publication.](#)
- [Barry to prepare the winter edition of the Write of Way publication.](#)
- [Charles to notify the South Wiltshire group chairman about the early December deadline for submitting their section of the annual report.](#)
- [Group representatives to compile their sections of the annual report by early December.](#)

Summary

Proxy Report Access Issues

Barry and Dee discussed issues with receiving and accessing proxy reports and meeting notifications, with Barry mentioning he missed the AGM notice due to Hotmail problems. David confirmed that Tim Lewis did not submit a report, and they noted the absence of several members including Maurice, Keith, and Sally who had provided apologies.

AI Meeting Summaries and Training

The meeting discussed the use of AI-generated meeting summaries, with Charles explaining how he used Zoom's AI companion to create accurate meeting summaries that David adopted as official minutes. The group reviewed walk leader training requirements, with Charles noting that the training was now established as part of their workflow and would need to be revalidated in three years. David shared that the last General Council meeting would likely be held in May 2026, after which a new system would take effect. The conversation ended with updates from various officers, including Barry's report on social media presence and the need to consider content for the winter edition of Rights of Way.

Supporting Visually Impaired Walkers

Sarah discussed a visually impaired person named Toby who recently joined their group and went on walks with Clive. Barry inquired about the challenges faced by visually impaired walkers and mentioned plans for walks and a walking festival next year. Sarah mentioned that Toby enjoyed having someone describe the surroundings and warn of changes in terrain. Barry suggested Sarah connect with Toby about potentially contributing to a talk or article for the area AGM. David mentioned that Peter had volunteered to be their representative for a governance review, but the details were not further discussed.

Organizational Structure and Reform Updates

Peter shared that there had been a last-minute change in the organization's structure, with no immediate changes to how areas and groups currently operate. Instead, work will continue in the new year to agree on reforms that would allow areas and groups to function efficiently. The changes include the election of four of the 12 trustees by all members, the replacement of General Counsel with a company AGM, and the introduction of regional and national gatherings. Peter noted the lack of clarity on how decisions will be made at these gatherings and whether amendments to the proposed changes would be allowed.

Organizational Structure and Trustee Changes

The group discussed the proposed changes to the organizational structure, with Peter confirming his attendance at the EGM as a representative. David and Charles expressed support for the trustee changes and the general counsel proposal, pending workable details. Charles highlighted the issue with Group 96, which affects Wiltshire membership, and mentioned that the group had prepared a resolution but put it on hold. The discussion emphasized the need to address the Group 96 problem and the challenge of voting on proposals without clear alternatives presented.

Constitutional Changes and Organizational Structure

The group discussed concerns about a decision not to make constitutional changes to how groups and areas are organized, which came as a surprise to Peter. Charles suggested that any changes would likely be done in one big update rather than piecemeal, and David proposed raising the Group 96 closure at the next General Council as a potential solution. Peter expressed uncertainty about the future of the organization, noting that while some areas were opposed to changes, the hub proposal seemed flexible enough to accommodate those already functioning effectively.

AGM Planning and Speaker Confirmations

Peter asked David to confirm with Simon Kellas that he could represent the area in December, and David agreed to do so. David mentioned that the AGM was arranged, with a talk on sea fishing at Clevedon Pier being organized. Barry offered to give a presentation on Scouse jokes, and David expressed approval, though Barry noted that the topic might not be well-known.

CAO Collaboration for Path Maintenance

Charles explained that working with CAOs in South Wiltshire is effective due to both the cooperation of the CAOs and the geographical alignment of their territories with Ramblers' areas. He noted that while heavy gang work is coordinated by CAOs, path clearance requires more planning and liaison, as there is no dedicated team tracking reports and coordinating with Ramblers. Dee mentioned that their group lacks a heavy gang and struggles to find work, often relying on Ramblers members to identify needs, while Charles highlighted the importance of walk leaders contacting him for path clearance before walks.

DEFRA Funding Hold Legal Case

Barry discussed a legal case involving Wiltshire Council regarding inappropriate furniture on a property, which has led to a hold on a DEFRA funding application for access improvements. The project, which aimed to remove barriers and install gates, is now on hold pending the outcome of the court case, as the required mobility-sized gates cannot fit in some existing gaps. Barry explained that Section 147, a national document about appropriate structures on public rights of way, requires landowners to sign off on new structures and take responsibility for maintenance, which presents a challenge as landowners may not want to accept expensive metal gates.

AGM Report Deadlines and Timeline

The group discussed the annual general meeting (AGM) report, with Charles seeking clarification on deadlines and responsibilities. David explained that the report should be ready by early December for inclusion in the Christmas program issue, with a final deadline two weeks before the February AGM. Charles agreed to inform his group chairman about the requirements and deadlines, noting that their own AGM is in late November. The next meeting was scheduled for January 5th via Zoom, which David confirmed works better than in-person meetings.